

NAVAL AVIATION DEPOT 1779 SECOND AVENUE ALAMEDA, CALIFORNIA 94501-5008

27 April, 1995

Mr. Andrew Menaker BETA EAP NAS Alameda

Dear Mr. Menaker,

I would like to express my sincere appreciation for the leadership and professional guidance you provided to this Command during our recent unfortunate incident with a disturbed depot employee. Your superb judgment, sensitivity and decisive actions were instrumental in resolving a very dangerous situation. I have received a number of notes and telephone calls from NADEP Alameda employees thanking me for acting swiftly to protect their safety. I am quick to point out that the real credit belongs to you. We will never know, of course, what might have happened if you had not been able and willing to help this individual, but I strongly suspect that a tragedy was averted.

On behalf of the entire Command, please accept my personal thanks

for a job well done!

Sincerely

Stephen Č. Heilman **CAPT USN**